       BERNERAY COMMUNITY COUNCIL  
COMHAIRLE COIMHEARSNACHD BHEARNARAIGH
MINUTES
28 October 2013
at
Berneray Community Hall
Present: Donald MacLean (Chair), Andrew Rodger (Vice), Fred MacLeod (Treasurer), John MacLean, Mary McCormick, Ian Hoyle (Clerk), PC Ross McClenaghan, two members of the public.
Apologies: Cllr Neil Beaton, Cllr U Robertson, Cllr A Campbell, Margaret Patterson,
	
	Description
	Responsibility
Initials

	1
	Minutes read and approved.
	

	2
	The Council can not make any changes to the bus timetable for the school run as they would be too expensive.
Andrew will ask if they can swap the feeder bus from the evening to the morning.
	AR

	3
	Andrew will find out where courses are held to train for using ‘gas shells’ for rabiting.
We will be arranging a burrow location walk soon, volunteers will be needed.
	AR

	4
	Andrew will fill in and send of the application form for the defibrulator.
	AR

	5
	We have decided that we should give the shop some money for organising the fishing permits, in the form of a voucher or £50 cash.
	

	6
	Pc Ross McClenaghan talked about the policing plan for N.Uist and Berneray.
	

	7
	Email Malcolm MacPhail to thank him for the new water pipes and find out when he will be conducting the next set of water tests.
	IFH

	8
	We will ask Hector to lay the reeth on Remembrance day.
	

	9
	The issue of speed limits on Berneray was raised. Email Donnie Johnson.
	IFH

	
	
	

	
	The Next meeting is scheduled for Monday the 28th November.
	

	
	
	


 Copy of Email reply from Donnie Johnson:
“You might already be aware that we’ve commenced a programme of white lining works in the Uists
mainly consisting of installing reflective road studs on the areas of new surface dressing and painting
of “SLOW”s on the road at various locations.  The work has still to be completed and we are hoping to
get the contractor back soon but it is all weather dependent.  We have some existing SLOW markings on 
Berneray which we have programmed to be re painted as they are fading and we can add some extra SLOW
markings to our programme as you have requested.  I will get Angus in the office here to look at this.”
Copy of the Email from Malcolm MacPhail:
“Thank you for conveying the kind words of appreciation from the BCC.  As was discussed at previous BCC meetings and as you predict, our next move will be to re-trace our steps in respect of the pH exercise to hopefully determine/confirm improvement.
 

I'll keep in touch to inform you of when this will happen.”
